
July 5, 2016 

Announcements 
Chandler Williams opened the meeting with a patriotic prayer and the pledge.

President  Maureen  Patterson  thanked all  for  attendance  at  the  installation 
banquet last Wednesday night.  Stonehenge did a great job and a good time was had 
by all.

Maureen announced that next week will be a club assembly where we will discuss 
club objectives and goals for the next year.

Maureen  made a presentation to Past President Allen Worley  honoring his 
year as president.

Allen Worley presented Tom Yeager with his distinguished club service award.

Maureen reminded us that Thursday is “End Polio Now” night at the Diamond.  
Tickets can be obtained through the box office and at the gate.

Maureen  reported  that  she,  Allen  and  spouses  will  be  attending  the  District 
Banquet on Saturday.

The  Midlothian  Rotary  Foundation  will  hold  a  meeting  after  the  regular 
meeting next Tuesday, 7/12.

The Food Festival Committee  will  meet at Stonehenge at 6:00 PM on next 
Tuesday, 7/12.

Our speaker on August 30 will be District Governor Diane Hageman. 

Richard McCullough reported that the Post Office has informed him that in the 
future we must use “PO Box 306” on all future correspondence, instead of the old 
“Post Office Box Rotary.”  Richard also announced that dues of $200.00 are now 
due and the third quarter speed pass fee of $185.00 is due.

Maureen  and Wayne Woodcock will help with sign-ups to “My Rotary” on line 
after the meeting next week.

Club Care & Concern  

Dave Larmore reported that long time Bon Air Rotarian, Lloyd Thacher died on 
June 16.  His memorial service will be July 9, 11:00AM at Bon Air Christian 
Church.
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Club Calendar   

7/5 Daphne Swanson
Junior Achievement

7/7 Rotary Night @ the Diamond
7/11 Club Board Meeting
7/12 Club Assembly

Rotary Year Plans
7/19 Tom Gallagher

BBB of Central Virginia
7/26 Andy Farmer

State Corporation Comm
8/30 Dist. Gov. Diane Hageman

Birthdays 

7/3 Karen Scherzer
7/15 David Helfrich
7/23 Rainer Schlichtherle
7/26 David Larmore
7/26 Ben Pomeroy
7/31 Rusty Miller

Rotary Anniversaries 

7/8     Ray Shashaty                8 yrs
7/13   Evans Drake                17 yrs
7/13   Andy Foldenauer            6 yrs
7/29   Dave Saunders            13 yrs
Anniversaries 

7/2 Joe & Lori Owen            39 yrs
7/11 Jim & Julie Riley            46 yrs
7/12  Bill & Lesle Lyn              30 yrs

Stinson
7/13 Ernie & Wanda Rogers  38 yrs
7/21  Brad & Ginder Bailey     25 yrs
6721  Frank & Ann                  37 yrs
         Johnstone
7/26  Ryan & Lindsay             13 yrs
          Blankenship
7/31 Pat & Lyn Pontius        40 yrs

Midlothian Rotary 
Coal Line 

Joe Crockett - July Reporter, Editor 



Larry Chottiner e-mailed to Maureen Patterson that granddaughter Emily is 
still battling cancer and is seeking to enter a St. Judes Hospital trial program.

Pete Stith reported Brock’s Barbecue founder Charles Brock passed away on June 
30.  Mr. Brock was a former Virginia State Trooper, known throughout the county 
as quite a storyteller.  Pete told of Trooper Brock telling about stopping a trucker 
for speeding and the driver saying he couldn’t have been speeding since his truck 
would only do sixty mph.  Trooper Brock told the driver that it was a good thing 
that he pulled the driver since that trailer right behind him was doing 75 mph.  
Pete was fined for his telling of the story. 

Happy Dollars 
Tom Yeager  was happy that Maureen  was president, since Pete Stith would 
charge him more; very happy for the nice newspaper article about his retirement; 
happy for the fifth day of his retirement.

Pete Stith  was happy that he sponsored Will Shewmake  and that Will  had 
sponsored Maureen.  Pete was also happy that he has obtained more cigars to 
add to the sale at the Food Festival.  He also urged others to start selling their 
tickets  right  now  or  he  was  going  to  sell  tickets  to  your  customers.   Pete  
reminded members that there are no complimentary cigars to members, no matter 
how many drinks they have.

Chandler  Williams  is  happy  to  be  heading  to  northern  Virginia  for  his 
grandson’s  baseball  playoffs,  then on to Larchmont,  NY to celebrate Robbie’s 
birthday with friends, then back for a three day float trip with family on the James 
River.

Will Shewmake was happy for Chandler Williams making it to 70 years old.

Kyle Woolfolk was sad to have missed the banquet, but happy to have gone to 
Liverpool to play golf with seven friends.  Despite their American flag waving, they 
lost a round to a group of locals.

Dave Saunders was happy that wife, Sue, celebrated her first Independence Day 
as an American citizen.

Richard  McCullough  is  happy to  celebrate  his  fifth year  of  retirement  with 
completion of 620 rounds of golf, reading 900 books, and 4 grandkids.

Cabell  Singleton  was  happy  for  his  26th  anniversary  and that  he  has  finally 
broken ground on his new animal hospital building on Midlothian Turnpike.

Allen Worley was happy for the Rotary bookends, that his son is in town for a 
week and for his daughter’s birthday.

Wayne Woodcock  was happy that Michael and Marlene from Stonehenge did 
such a great job with the banquet.

Ernie  Rogers  was  happy  that  his  son  bought  him a  Mercedes  and  that  he 
attended a wedding at Historic Mankin Mansion.  Ernie had sold Mankin Mansion 
to the current owner at an auction and was glad to see the improvements to the 
facility.
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Officers & Directors 

President
Maureen Patterson
patterson.maureen@gmail.com

Past President
Allen Worley
allenworley@aol.com

President Elect
Dave Saunders
davids@madisonmain.com

Secretary 
Andy Foldenauer
andy.foldenauer@rbc.com

Executive Secretary
Wayne Woodcock
suway2@verizon.net

Executive Treasurer
Richard McCullough
rcmcculloughjr@gmail.com

Sergeant-at-Arms
Ernie Rogers
Ernie@UCRiverCity.com

Director 2014
Dave Larmore
dwlarmore@aol.com

Director 2014
Chuck Catlett
ccatlett3@verizon.net

Director 2015
Robley Bates
rbates@expressoil.com 

Director 2015
Judith Daniel
DHR1954@ymail.com

Director 2016
Beth Fitzwater
beth.fitzwater@gmail.com

Director 2016
Bill Manson
manson2829@aol.com
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Program - 
Dave Saunders introduced our speaker, Daphne 
Swanson, President of Junior Achievement of Central 
Virginia.

Ms. Swanson told us that Richmond Junior 
Achievement began fifty years ago as an after school 
program  for high school students with the goals of 
teaching financial literacy, work readiness, and 
entrepreneurship.

They now operate K-12 programs that include job 
shadowing, the JA Company program, Finance park, and JA In A Day.  They 
have a financial literacy program for tenth graders in all of the regional 
school systems that cover such financial needs as loan applications, down 
payments, day care costs, the average cost of a new car, eating out costs, 
as well as costs for clothing, pets, and unexpected “that’s life” costs.  Ms. 
Swanson told us of volunteer opportunities for our members as well as their 
capital campaign for their new “Finance Park” at the Libbie Mill library in 
Henrico County.  She also urged us to consider support of JA with our Rotary 
Grant requests.

Attendance
Members - 34
Visiting Rotarians - 1
Guests -  1
Small Pot winner - Dave Saunders - $12.00
Large Pot - $194.00
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Committee Chairs 

Attendance
Pat Pontius
patpontius@comcast.com

Bulletin
Jim Riley
grintin65@gmail.com

Care & Concern
Dave Larmore
dwlarmore@aol.com

Charity
Andy Foldenauer
andy.foldenauer@rbc.com

Club Service
Allen Worley
allenworley@aol.com

Food Festival
Robbin Kolbe
twobeezplease@comcast.net

Golf Tournament
Bob Roop
bob.roop@timmons.com

Interact
Ernie Rogers
Ernie@UCRiverCity.com

Membership
Brad Bailey
bradbailey@greggbaileycpas.com

Nutzy Funn Run
Beth Fitzwater
beth.fitzwater@gmail.com

Programs
Maureen Patterson
patterson.maureen@gmail.com

Public Relations
Dave Saunders
davids@madisonmain.com

RI Foundation
Chris Seward
cseward@tbrinsurance.com

Social
Karen Scherzer
amskts@comcast.net

Website & Social Media
Maureen Patterson
patterson.maureen@gmail.com
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